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VAE Calendar of Events and Activities 

 

Sat/Sun Jul. 31 - Aug 1, 2010 Cars Of YesterYear (See Page 3) 

 

Sun Aug. 1, 2010 VAE Meeting Tour Continues to Cars of YesterYear 

 

Sat. Aug. 7, 2010 Hemmings Sport & Exotic Car Show Saratoga, NY Rain date Aug 8. 

Sat. Aug 21, 2010 ATA Triumph Car Show Saratoga, NY Rain Date Aug. 22 

 

Sat. Aug 28, 2010 VAE MEETING (See Page 4) 

 

Sun Sept 5, 2010 Lake Placid Olympic Car Show, Lake Placid, NY 

 

Fri/Sun Sept 17-19, 2010 British Invasion, Stowe, VT 

 

Fri/Sun Sept 17-19, 2010 NSRA (Street Rods) Show, Fair Grounds, Essex, VT 

(VAE) = Club Meeting date & Location 

It’s Show Time !!! 

Volunteers Needed - Come to the “Stowe Show”  

Friday, Saturday, Sunday, August 13, 14, 15, 2010  

The VAE’s Antique and Classic Car Meet - in Stowe, VT. 

The Antique & 

Classic Car 

Meet 2009 

Photographs 

provided by:  

Lief  Tillotson 
 

www.lieftillotsonphotography.com 



 

A Few Words From Your Editor 
 **  Good day folks, I hope you 

are all enjoying the summer. 

  This issue is a little different. 

As you can see the front cover 

and back mailing page are in 

color! The cost is within the 

budget for the year.  I hope you 

enjoy it. I don‟t think that we 

will see this too often, but be-

cause this is The Antique and Classic Car Meet (The 

Stowe Show) month, I wanted something different 

and our friends at L. Brown and Sons, Printers were 

helpful in making this happen for us. 

   **  I can still use some additional stories/photos 

for the front page of WT for future issues. I know 

they are out there so don‟t be shy, send them on. If 

you have trouble writing up the story, then give me 

the major details and I‟ll create a draft and send to 

your for your review. It‟s your story, not mine. 

   **  So, have you looked at the WEB site‟s classi-

fied? Rachel Smith, our Webmaster has done a good 

job in keeping it updated from the material I send 

her.  Thanks Rachel. 

   **   As you see from the “Flash Report”, (first 

column this page) it appears that non-e10 fuel ap-

pears will be phased out leaving many small/

classic‟s boat and motorcycle engines subject to 

possible problems. As you saw in the opinion on 

page 9 of July WT, it is a good bet that we may be 

using more fuel by using E-10 because the engines 

don‟t run as efficiently and use more fuel. 

  I recall the time in the aviation industry that the 

EPA mandated devices on all turboprop power air-

craft that collected unburned fuel, except on EPA 

aircraft.  

Hummmm...  

    gf 
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FEATURED IN THIS  

ISSUE OF  

WHEEL TRACKS 

 

Cover Page  2010 Antique And Classic Car 

Meet aka the Stowe Show - Photos; Calendar 

of Events;  

 

Page 2  August Issue Features; 2010 VAE 

Contact List; A Few Words From Your Edi-

tor; Sunshine Report; New Members; Septem-

ber Gypson Tour Information 

 

Page 3  Skinner’s Northfield Labor Day 

Bash; On The Road Again; Cars of Yester-

year; Dept. of Corrections; It‟s The Law; 

Board Meeting Minutes 

 

Page 4  June Minutes; August Meeting;   

 

Page 5  June Meeting in Photos; Willett 

Pitches No Hitter; Tire Manufacture Date; 

From the Mail Bag; 

 

Page 6  VAE Classified;  

 

Page 7  Treasurer's Report;  

 

Page  8   Stowe 1987; Membership Applica-

tion 

 

News Flash… Reports have it that 

non-ethanol fuel will be discontinued in Ver-

mont this summer, per the EPA. 

Flower: Gladiolus .  Birthstone:  Peridot 

SEPTEMBER DEADLINE   

AUGUST 15th. 

The Gypson Tour and  

Meeting...  
 ...is scheduled for September .There will be more 

details in the September issue of WT. 

www.vtauto.org 

WheelTracks, Published by the  

Vermont Automobile Enthusiasts, Inc. 

VAE OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS  

 

 President 

Don Rayta 802-644-2776 

50dodge@pshift.com 

  
1st. Vice President - Activity Chair 

Wendell Noble 802-893-2232 

wnoble@together.net 
 

2nd. Vice-President/Assistant Activity Chair 

Dave Sander, 802-434-8418 

 dasander@aol.com 

 

Treasurer 
Dick Wheatley, 802-879-9455 

rwheatcpa@aol.com 

  

Recording Secretary 
Bill Sander, 802-644-5487 

sander@pshift.com 

  

Directors 

Gene Fodor, Chairman of the Board  
802-372-9146 crownwheel@comcast.net 

   Hal Boardman, Exp. 2011 

802-868-2245  

Randy Cary  Exp. 2010 

randycary@comcast.net   

Tom McHugh  Exp. 2010 

802-862-1733  mchughto@gmail.com   

(Completing the 2nd year of a 2 year Term 

of David Sander)   

 

MEMBERSHIP SUPPORT TEAM 
  

Membership Chair (Ex-Officio) 

Jim Sears, (802) 482-2698 

VAE Membership Secretary  

packardsu8@netscape.net 

 

WheelTracks Editor (Ex-Officio) 

Gene Fodor, 802-372-9146 

crownwheel@comcast.net 

USPS Mail: 174 Landon Rd. 

South Hero, VT 05486-4920 

 

Sunshine Chair 
Christina McCaffrey, 802-862-3133 

christina.mccaffrey@vtmednet.org 

 

Bylaws Committee 
Fred Cook, 802-223-2933 

Mary Jane Dexter, 802-888-2820 

 

Web Master 

Rachel Smith - R-Web Design 

rachel@vermont.net 

 

VAE Show Chairs/Board Ex-Officio 
 

Antique and Classic Car Meet (Stowe) 

Bob Chase, Sr. Chair, 802-253-4897 

Duane Leach, Co-Chair, 802-849-6174 

New Members 
 

Richard Spitzer - Williston, VT - ‟60 

Chevy Impala 

 

   Jim Sears 

SUNSHINE REPORT 
Barbara Ward - Fall 
 

Marty Burnett - At home & well... 
 

Roy Martin -  Health issues  
 

Hilah Clarke - sympathy - death of Rupert Clarke 

   Christina McCafffrey 

Department Of Corrections 
Dorothy a Kansas Chevy in July Issue is a 

1951 not a 1952 and she is a Sport Coupe 

not a salesman's coupe, as she has a back 

seat… sorry for the error Rick. 

Note Of Thanks 
I appreciate the well wishes from VAE mem-

bers, but reports of my illness are greatly 

exaggerated, and I am well.  (Apologies to 

Mark Twain.)      Thanks, Marty Barnett 

I joined a health club … spend about  

400 bucks 

Haven't lost a pound! 

Apparently, you have to go there …. 
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Northfield’s Labor Day Bash  

at the Skinner’s   

  Meet on the Skinner‟s lawn (768 VT Rte.12N) around 

9:00am. There will be coffee and donuts, AND rest rooms.  

  We have to be at Norwich University by 9:30 in order to ob-

tain space in the parking lot. 

  Parade kicks off at 10 am and we generally are the second 

group, following the marching Cadets. 

  Following the parade we gather under the tent at the Skinner‟s 

lawn and enjoy tall stories, hamburgers, soda etc. 

  Participants are encouraged to bring there own box lunch, but 

if they forget, ol’ Les always has food and happy to share. A 

few have been known to linger for the harder refreshments. 

“Dick Evans once played a concert on my Hammond A100.” In 

the evening!! Ken Squires always brought Buster, but Buster’s 

gone. In short it can be a fun day at no expense to the Club. (for 

more information contact ‘ol Les:802-485-8150 

            On the Road Again....   
        or can't you always find the old cars?  

By Chris & Dell Chartier   
   Greetings from Windsor, Vermont!   Are you the one in your family 

that can always find the old car in the neighborhood?  I know that  in 

my family I'm usually that person.  And I've noticed that it's conta-

gious.  I don't think that my wife, Dell, could find one before she met 

me.  Now, when we're out running the roads, it's amazing what she 

notices...and when!  Sometimes she even beats me!  This past week-

end, though, it was all me! 

   We had occasion to make a fast trip to the shore of Connecticut.  My 

favorite brother, Ken, (okay he's my only brother, too!) had a business 

trip for Monday and Tuesday, but decided to burn a vacation day and 

fly in eastern Pennsylvania on Friday.  He bought a ticket for his wife 

to make a family vacation of it, and the pair rented a car and came 

north to Connecticut, Massachusetts, and ultimately New York State to 

connect with family along the way.  Our turn came Saturday night, to 

meet at an Italian restaurant for dinner 

with my folks, my sister and brother-in-

law, and my aforementioned "favorite 

brother" and sister-in-law. 

   We made it to our hotel by 4:00 p.m.  

The dinner reservations were for 6:00 

p.m..  After walking the beautiful seaside 

streets of Essex, (and seeing a beautiful 

burgundy 30's Packard or Rolls roadster 

rumble proudly by) we headed to Old 

Saybrook to be early.  Upon our arrival, 

we noted that we were too early (imagine 

that!- that's hard to be in our family)!  

Dell & I headed out to fill our car with 

gas and before you could say "Mobil Gas 

Station" there on the right was a beautiful old car dealership!  Yup, we 

had made it to Westbrook, Connecticut and happened upon "Vintage 

Motorcars, LLC" at 2000 Boston Post Road.  Sales, Service, and Res-

toration!  Beauties in the showroom and "babes" in the yard! 

   Well, I spent some electrons and those digital photos sure are cheap!  

Marty Midura, they even had a 1911 Hupmobile!  Here are a few pho-

tos of what they had....hope you enjoy them.  They were not open when 

we got there, but we still frothed and smiled...okay, I just frothed and 

smiled!  But, we found 'em!   & I really didn't need to tank  up anyway!  

(Their business card was available at the front door- Richard Willard is 

the President and can be reached at 860-399-2311,  

email: vmotorcars@snet.net)          (Continued next column…)  

...Continued from previous column) 

  The rest of our weekend was great!  Great time with my family.  Our 

hotel stay at "The Gris" was fine.  

And our trip back north to Ver-

mont on the back roads, though 

more lengthy in time than our 

initial southward journey, was 

very enjoyable.  In Bristol, Con-

necticut we even found the 

"American Clock Museum" which 

had a stunning  display of more 

than 200 working mantle, banjo, 

grandfather, and wind up wall clocks!  Well worth the $5.00 admission. 

   Well, I hope to take our Popeye of 

his stands soon!  Still want to check 

his "pumpkin" and brakes before 

journeying out though!  See you on  

the road, hopefully at a show!  Dell 

& I have signed Popeye up for 

Stowe and Manchester....see you 

there? Keep smiling!  So is it you, or 

your spouse, who always finds the 

old cars on the trip?   Best regards..............Chris & Dell Chartier    

Cars of Yesteryear 
August 1, 2010  27th International Car Show - North Country Un-

ion High School Veterans Avenue - Newport, VT 

Time:  Show car registration 8 am to noon.  Open to public 10 

am.  Peer judging from 12 noon to 1 PM with awards at 3 PM. 

For more information contact Phil Drake, 802-334-6079 or visit 

our web site at www.carsofyesteryear.org  

 Cruise night July 31st at the Elk's Club, Rte 5, Derby  4 PM.   

 Come join the fun and make it a weekend.  Visit our website for 

information on motels/hotels, restaurants, etc. Including a weather 

forecast for the Newport area. 

It’s The Law!   

VT Title 23: Motor Vehicles Chapter 13: OPERATION OF VEHICLES 

23 V.S.A. § 1050. Operation on approach of law enforcement 

 and emergency vehicles 

  If a patrol car is pulled over to the side of the road, you must change to 

the next lane (away from the stopped vehicle) or slow down by 20 mph.  

  Every state except NY, Hawaii and Maryland and D.C. has adopted this 

law now as of June 30, 2010. http://www.moveoveramerica.com/   

You Think Proof Reading Is Easy, Read On… 
Man Kills Self Before Shooting Wife and Daughter  

Police Begin Campaign to Run Down Jaywalkers     

Miners Refuse to Work after Death      

Red Tape Holds Up New Bridge. (Something stronger than duct tape?)         gf 

Board Minutes July 5, 2010 
The regular quarterly VAE Board of Directors Meeting was held on 

Monday, July 5, 2010, at the Whitney Hill Retirement Community 

in Williston.  Board members present were:  Hal Boardman, Randy 

Cary, Gene Fodor, Wendell Noble, Don Rayta, Bill Sander, David 

Sander, and Dick Wheatley.  Guests present were:  Doris Bailey, 

Andy Barnett, Gael Boardman, Fred Cook, and Jim Sears. 

   (Continued Page  4…) 

http://www.carsofyesteryear.org
http://www.moveoveramerica.com/
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Meeting Minutes, June 26, 2010 
June Camp Ta-Kum-Ta meeting. 

      The meeting was held at the new location for Camp Ta-Kum-Ta in 

South Hero.  VAE members were generously given a tour of the fabu-

lous new facility by our hosts, Ted Kessler, Gene N. and Lucille N.  

     The meeting was called to order at 1:20 p.m. by President Don 

Rayta.  Don thanked Gene and Lucille Napoliello for hosting the meet 

and thanked Lucille for cooking a wonderful lunch for all who attended. 

     Don mentioned that we had some new attendees at the meeting, Ron 

Tofani and his wife, members since 1968. 

     Minutes of Previous Meeting: 

     Pres. Don entertained a motion to accept the minutes of the previous 

meeting as they were presented in Wheeltracks.  This motion was made 

by Bob Chase, and seconded by Randy Cary. Motion passed.   

     Treasurer's Report: 

     Don entertained a motion to accept the treasurers report as printed in 

Wheeltracks.  Wendell Noble made the motion, and the motion was sec-

onded by Bob Chase. Motion passed.  

     Audit Report: 

     The audit report was published on page 9 of the current issue of 

WheelTracks.   

     Bylaws:   

     Fred Cook was in attendance and briefly discussed the bylaw revi-

sion.  Fred stated that there were some minor changes made, and the 

final editing would be done in a few days.  Wendell Noble is also on the 

bylaw committee and was also in attendance. 

     Future committee:  

 Waiting for the I.R.S. application to go through.  Jim Sears was not in 

attendance, but was expected to give a membership update at the upcom-

ing board meeting on 7/5. 

     Nominating Committee: 

     Nominating committee is accepting names to fill expiring seats. 

     Sunshine report: 

     A card was sent to Gene and Brenda Fodor following the passing of 

Gene's father.  A card was also sent to Marty Barnett.  Please call or 

email Christina if you hear of someone who needs a card  

Activities: 

     Wendell Noble gave info on upcoming activities.  The next meeting is 

7/31.  Wendell gave an overview of the overnight tour to New-

port.  There are twelve rooms being held at the motel in Newport, but 

they can't be held past 6/30.  Lodging information is available at the cars 

of yesteryear web site.  The tour will include a visit to Gary Olney's Car 

Museum in Derby Line.  On Saturday there will be a chicken BBQ at the 

Elk's club.  The tour will conclude with the Newport car show on Sun-

day. 

     The August meeting will be at Lavalley's camp on the lake again this 

year, please bring side dishes to share. 

     Randy Carry was the winner of the auto tour on the way to Camp Ta-

Kum-Ta, and generously accepted the unique trophy, a bed tensioner. 

Stowe: 

     Bob Chase mentioned that the next meeting will be on 7/21.  Volun-

teers are still needed.  Let me state that again, VOLUNTEERS ARE 

STILL NEEDED.  Specifically Bob stated that volunteers are still 

needed for set up and tear down of the field..  Interested people should 

contact either Bob or Dwayne. 

     Sponsorship is doing well, and close to budget. 

Old Business: 

    Gene F. may need a new program for his computer to compile 

WheelTracks.  Gene will purchase the program and send the bill to Dick 

for reimbursement.  Gene stated the program should be between $100-

$200, but that the old program seems to be working now. 

 I.R.S. 501C3 Application:   

Gael Boardman stated that our third rebuttal has been sent in to the 

I.R.S.  Gael stated that it has been a struggle to write what the I.R.S. 

wants to hear.      (Continued Next Column…) 

                 August 28th. VAE Meeting  
At John and Carol Lavallee’s Camp-on-the-Shores of  

Lake Champlain. 

    August 28, 2010, Saturday at 11:30 at 

1662 Maquam Shore Rd --Swanton VT 

  This will be a pot luck lunch with a gas 

grill available. Bring chairs. Bathing 

suits if anyone wants to swim. We are 

right on the water. 

       Monthly Meeting to be held at the ending of the lunch.  
                                 Directions to the Lavallee's 
 On I-89 to St Albans exit #20. Go left off the ramp to Rt 7 then take a 

right onto 7 north. 

 Then go 1.4 miles turn left at Chase Auto Sales (Comstock Road), now 

go 1.6 miles and at the end of this road turn right onto County Road. Go 

4 tenths of a mile and take your first left onto Janes Road. 

You will go 2.2 miles to the end. You will see the lake in front of you.    

  Turn left and go 1/2 a mile (.5). The camp is on the right (1662 Maquam 

Shore Road Swanton VT) across from the new garage on your left with 

the cemented driveway. Alternative directions---From Downtown St 

Albans---go down Lake St to St Albans bay. With the lake in front of you

--turn left on Rt 36 and go approximately 5.5 miles-you will pass the 

Maquam shore store on your left. Go north 7/10ths of a mile and were on 

your left.  

OR---if you‟re coming down the Newton rd in St Albans-past the prison-

turn right at the end of the road and go past the store--7/10ths 

again. Please keep my cell number handy in case. Everyone is required to 

bring a little Sunshine.  My cell phone is 1 802 373 9121 in case 

anyone gets lost.     John and Carol  

 

 (...Continued From Previous Column)  

     Gael thanked Dick and Wally for all their hard work with this arduous 

endeavor. 

 New Business: 

     There was discussion about whether to have monthly meetings on 

Saturday or Sunday.  Fred Cook mentioned a survey done in the past that 

suggested a balance between Saturday and Sunday.  Gene F. mentioned 

that the club was at the mercy of the host as to which day to have the 

meetings on.  David Sander mentioned that next year he would try to 

shift the meetings between Saturdays and Sundays. 

     Richard Pignatello discussed his plan to do a survey at the Stowe 

show to try to get a reading from participants on possible changes to 

future shows.  Piggy gave a brief overview of the show the Green Moun-

tain Region of the A.A.C.A. is hosting next spring in Stowe. 

     Gene F. mentioned that a few cars are still needed for the University 

Mall car display on 7/24 and 7/25. 

Next meeting on 7/31 in Newport. 

     Gael made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was sec-

onded by Fred Cook.  The meeting adjourned at 2:15 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,  

David Sander, Acting Secretary  

(...Continued from Page 4)        Board Minutes  

The Meeting was called to order at 7 PM by Chairman Gene Fodor. 

Secretary’s Report:  David Sander moved, and Don Rayta seconded a 

Motion to approve the minutes of the prior Meeting as printed in 

Wheeltracks.  This passed unanimously, without further discussion. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Dick Wheatley reports that the current balance is 

over $72,000, with Stowe registrations and sponsorships about on par 

with  last year, so far.  Full details will be published in Wheeltracks.  Bill 

Sander moved, and Don Rayta seconded that we file the report for audit.  

This passed unanimously.   (Continued Page 5…) 
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June Meeting In Photos 

 

Camp Ta-Kum-Ta, South Hero, VT 

Ted Kessler, explains the camp layout and future construction projects. 

Christina McCaffery’s Porsche, Boardman’s Locomobile, Noble’s Ply-

mouth Roadster, Greenia’s Studebaker Avanti adorn the field 

 Rain, Rain Go     

    Away, VAE      

  Wants to Play… 

But, Mother Nature had her 

own agenda and the rains 

came but so did the mem-

bership to the June meeting 

to Camp T-Kum-Ta. 

Charlie Thompson‟s Whippet 

Lucille Napoliello 

makes lunch while 

the three story 

main-house tour is 

conducted.  The 

Rayta’s Dodge and 

Ball’s Mustang are 

in evidence.  

Pres. Don confers 

the VAE Certifi-

cate of Apprecia-

tion on Gene & 

Lucille Napoliello 

for their work in 

setting up the June 

meeting venue. 

The next meeting 

and tour should be 

a hoot!      gf 

Jim Willett Pitches A No-hitter 
  Among the numerous activates on this past sunny and hot 4th of July is 

baseball. The wining local baseball team, the Vermont Lake Monsters 

played another great game and Past-President Jim Willett was invited to 

pitch the opening ball. Jim‟s arm proved to be in good shape as he hurled 

the ball from the mound into the catcher‟s waiting glove. OK, so 

there was no batter at the plate, but we can call it a no-hitter.      (gf) 

More: From the Mailbag … 
Jim,  I was pleased to see the picture of Adrian West's Silver Ghost in 

the last issue of VAE news.  I last saw the car 2 years ago in Bellair, 

Florida at the  Belleview Biltmore Hotel.  My wife and I were having 

lunch there when this old Rolls pulled up in front.   I remarked to the 

driver that I had a friend in Morrisville Vermont who had owned a simi-

lar car and he said that he had bought it from Adrian's estate.  Small 

World! 

   Adrian and I were friends in the early 50's (last century) when I 

worked summers at the state park at  Lake Elmore.  He had a brand 

new 53 MG TD which blew the doors off ( at least in the corners) my 

model A and later 41 Ford convertible which he helped me overhaul 

after  I burned the valves on one cylinder and lost all compression. 

   At that point neither of us had ever done extensive automotive repairs 

but we took the engine out and redid everything.  We didn't realize that 

you needed to lube  the reassembled bearings so when we couldn't 

get the overhauled  engine to turn over on the starter,  loaded 5 people 

into the car so the rear wheels wouldn't skid, pushed the car up to  35 

mph and popped the  new clutch.  Eureka; a success! 

   Unhappily shortly thereafter on a trip up the Mt Mansfield toll road to 

pick up dates who worked at  the old hotel at the summit and then  on to 

St Albans Bay for a dance I hit a tree on the return and pretty well to-

taled the car.  I couldn't part with the engine and eventually sold it to 

another guy who installed it in his Ford. 

   Adrian was responsible for my long time interest in antique British 

sports cars.  I have  a 56 Austin Healey, 63 MGB, 68 XKE Jaguar. 

    Sure brings back memories!  Keith Goodrich  xkejagman68@aol.com 

Tire Manufacture Date: 51st. Day of 2007 

 From the Mailbag ... 
I am in search of a trust worthy mechanic that is familiar with old flat 

head Fords.  I own a 1952 Ford Custom Line and it seems the gear shifter 

is stuck. I live in Greensboro VT.  Can you recommend someone that 

works on antique Fords regularly?  Thank you for your help. 

 Jamie McIntyre jamesbmcintyre@gmail.com 

(… Continued from Page 5)    Board Minutes   By Laws:  Andy Barnett 

reports that revisions are nearly complete.  The new proposed by laws are 

crafted to explicitly cover all of the requirements of the IRS for the tax 

status we are seeking.  We already do all of the things required, but the 

IRS must have them specifically stated in the organization‟s by laws.  

They contain significant language beyond what is necessary to operate the 

car club.  (See Next Column Bottom…) 

At this point in the Meeting, Nominating Committee:  Fred Cook took 

exception to the wording of prior minutes as recorded by the Secretary.  

The objection was duly noted.   Fred Cook states that the Committee is 

not quite ready to present a slate.   (Continued Page 6…) 

mailto:xkejagman68@aol.com
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V A E Classified 

NEW JOB - Volunteer Co-Coordinator  - coordinate volunteers 

for any VAE Shows. Please apply to any Director or Officer. 

 

For Sale - A VAE Fund Raiser 

2009 Stowe show picture Power Point CD (Plays 

on computers only). Over 370 photos. $5 + $2 S 

& H. Checks to VAE. Obtain from Gene Fodor, 

802-372-9146 or crownwheel@comcast.net 

 

For Sale - VAE Tour Banner 
  This banner is made of a cloth material with a very 

soft backing designed not to mar the paint or finish. It 

is about 17 by 19 inches and has ties on each corner 

to attach it to your car. $20. Order from Gene Fodor. 

 

FOR SALE 50th. Anniversary year book and patch  

 

 
WANTED; Autolote distributor Model number 

LGC4046/6L. Although required for a 1931Hupmobile  6 cylin-

der this unit may have been used on other makes. 
Sid Gough (403) 935 4216  or at sagough@efirehose.net    

  

FOR SALE: 1963 Triumph Spitfire  an early car, FC695L.Just 

painted, Red, new rockers, all poly suspension, Mark 2 engine and 

seats.  Hard/soft tops, Many new and old stock parts replaced and 

added.  Race history, files, books, cover, etc. Excellent condition. Un-

der 10,000 

miles. Also a 1960 Mark 9 Jaguar for sale: Call Bill in Indiana  219 

616-6975 cellschair@jagdriver.org.    

From: William Miller wmarmiller@yahoo.com 

 

FOR SALE - I have reached the age where I realize my legs don't 

respond as I command. Rather than have an accident, I have decided to 

sell my 26 model T pick-up roadster. It would 

be nice to keep it in the VAE. It just had a 

valve job , carb. overhaul and a new timer. It 

should be worth $12,500. I'll take a trade or 

finance.  "Les" Skinner cell- 802-279-8877 
 

 

FOR SALE- 1968 Mustang convertible. 100% restored. 45,000$ 

1958 Pontiac Parisienne convertible. 100% restored. 75,000$ 1967 

Dodge Dart convertible 100% restored. 35,000$ 1964 Chevelle SS 

convertible 100% restired. 55,000% Info - gbureau@videotron.ca 

FOR SALE AND A GREAT GIFT IDEA 
Official VAE lapel pin - $5.00 & $1.00 S&H mailing 

charge if mailed. Available through Don Rayta  Con-

tact information in Wheel Tracks or the VAE Roster. 

Wear it proudly and show your colors! 

50th Anniversary Patch 

from Don Rayta $2.50 

+ postage 

     50th Year Book 

Wendell Noble or Gene 

Fodor $5 + postage 

WANTED - THIS IS A CHANGE OVER THE LAST RE-

QUESTS FOR HELP FOR WT… the VAE is seeking a second 

person,  as Gary Fisk has volunteered to help with preparing stories/

articles for our newsletter WheelTracks, beginning with the January 2011 

issue.  On occasion, the Editor will receive hard copy typed material that 

needs to be made into electronic copy. Time commitment could be as little 

as 0 to 4-5 hours a month. If you have MS WORD and can send the fin-

ished product over the internet, and be willing to retype material for the 

Editor, Gene Fodor, please contact the Editor or Officers or Directors for 

information. 

 

FOR SALE- 1968 Mustang convertible. 100% restored. 45,000$ 1958 

Pontiac Parisienne convertible. 100% restored. 75,000$ 1967 Dodge Dart 

convertible 100% restored. 35,000$ 1964 Chevelle SS convertible 100% 

restored. 55,000$ Infos- gbureau@videotron.ca 
 

FOR SALE V.W. Conv. Karmann Series, 35K original miles, always 

garaged, no accident, recent $3k re-paint, 4 speed, fuel inj., Bosch driving 

lights, radio, clock, (working) and more, Vero Beach winner. $15K OBO  

… And 

FOR SALE V.W.MODEL TYPE III under 35k miles, white interior, 

recent re-paint, new fender welt, radio, VW auto trans., VW A/C (not 

working), new radials, Bosch driving lights, trophy winner 

Both owned by Charlie Hozelten   … And 

FOR SALE Vintage Cast Iron 24 inch School Bell. Bell was cast 

in Seneca Falls, NY Asking $1295.10 

Contact: Larry Johnson, 1129 Lewis Creek Rd, Charlotte, VT 05445  
 

For Sale: 1953 Plymouth Cranbrook 2 Dr. Club Coupe with 

44,000 original miles. Early repaint of factory Cactus Green. Mint interior, 

never rust, rechromed bumpers and WWW. Factory radio, backup lights 

and locking gas cap. $9500. 

1989 Chrysler LeBaron GTC Turbo Coupe, 43,000 original miles, 

Florida Car, mint condition throughout. 5 speed Getrag tranny and loaded 

with all options incl, CD player. $4750. 

Chris Barbieri 802-223-3104 
 

WANTED body/Paint professional. My baby turns 25 next year and I 

want to get it repainted and ready to win shows. any suggestions? James 

Bushey jbushey@tradeanalysis.com or 802-318-8370 (Cell) 
 

FOR SALE; Showroom brochures for a Chevy „37,‟38,‟49 in 

color. 12 pages each. $75 for the lot. 

1 set VW wheel covers, 15 inches—$25.00  —- 1960 Ford Thunderbird 

shop manual $25.00 —-1966 Buick LaSabre Wildcat Electra 225 Owner 

protection plan accessories & owner‟s guide books $40.00 

Marvin Ball  802-425-3529 

 

For Rent from VAE Member Conception Conti 
Two miles from Show field south of Nichols Field on VT Rte 100 S. 

2 Bdr, 1 King & 2 Twin, 1 Queen; full kitchen & B-B-Q grill; Washer/

Dryer; Lrg lv rm w/ lg screen TV/Cable ; (lv rm can sleep 2 more) private 

entrance. $150.00 per night.  Contact: Karen Mauaece 802-522-7622 

 

For Sale: 1962 restored Volkswagon beetle, red paint, look for it in 

Stowe car corral,$4500.00 or o.b.o.   

Free items: 2 1960's vintage VW wheels; 4 1970's vintage wheels; 4 7:50 

14 whitewall tires- Good tread-20 years old; 1941? Ford hood-solid 
but dented. Don Lovejoy, evenings,802-763-7037 

(...Continued from Page 5)    Those with questions, or who would like to 

volunteer for positions, should contact Leo Laferriere.  Activities:  Wendell 

Noble gave an update, which will be printed, with greater detail, in 

Wheeltracks. Stowe Planning:  Don Rayta reported, in the absence of Bob 

Chase, that everything is progressing well.      (Continued Page 7…) 

mailto:sagough@efirehose.net
mailto:gbureau@videotron.ca
mailto:gbureau@videotron.ca
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(... Continued from page 6 ) Board Minutes      Don also mentioned that a local business has offered to lend a trailer for use as an office at Stowe. At 

7:55 PM Don Rayta moved to adjourn.  This was seconded by David Sander, and passed unanimously.    

         Respectfully submitted,   Bill Sander, Recording Secretary 

Vermont Automobile Enthusiasts     

Treasurer's Report - July 14, 2010    

     

MONEY MARKET - balance June 14, 2010  $   55,471.12     

add: June interest income            22.80   

 Balance July 14, 2010      55,493.92  

     

GENERAL CHECKING - balance June 12, 2010  $     6,457.06          

  Deposits        

 Member dues            90.00   

 Stowe sponsors          500.00   

 Stowe car registrations       4,670.00   

 Stowe flea market       6,865.00   

 Stowe car corral            30.00   

      12,155.00   

  Disbursements    

4997 Duane Leach - reimb for supplies            56.30   

4998 

Winooski Press - Stowe windshield 

cards          475.00   

4999 

L. Brown & Sons Printing - Stowe 

postcards          215.39   

5000 Gene Fodor - reimb for WT, Stowe & misc exp.          201.52   

5001 

L. Brown & Sons Printing - July 

Wheeltracks          543.01   

5002 

World Publications - Stowe Adver-

tising          176.00   

5003 L. Brown & Sons - Stowe printing            69.85   

5004 

Dept of Motor Vehicles - trailer 

registration            46.00   

5005 

Radio North Group, Inc. - radio 

equipment       1,674.78   

 returned item fee              5.00   

 

bank service charge (pending in-

quiry)            24.25   

   Total disbursements       3,487.10   

     

 Balance July 14, 2010   15,124.96  

     

  Total all accounts  $70,618.88  

     

Dick Wheatley, VAE Treasurer    



VERMONT AUTOMOBILE ENTHUSIASTS, INC. 

PLEASE MAKE ALL CHECKS PAYABLE TO “VERMONT AUTO ENTHUSIASTS” OR “VAE” 

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION OR RENEWAL, $30.00 

VAE MEMBERSHIP DUES ONLY  (NEW OR RENEWAL) -  MAIL THIS FORM OR A COPY TO: 

JIM SEARS, MEMBERSHIP SECRETARY, 2041 SHELBURNE FALLS RD., HINESBURG, VT 05461-9603 

 

NAME: ……………………... 

MAILING ADDRESS: …… 

CITY,  

STATE, PROVINCE .. 

POSTAL OR ZIP CODE …... 

PHONE NUMBERS ……….. 

EMAIL ADDRESS ……. 

CARS OF INTEREST 

OWNED ……………………. 

ANTIQUE OR CLASSIC ….. 

VOLUNTEER INTEREST … 

OTHER …………………….. 

WHEELTRACKS 

______________________________________/_____________________________________ 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________/____________________________________ 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

 

___________________________________________________________________________                        

Check One:             e-Delivery          S-Mail Delivery            Total Enclosed_________ 

FOR VAE NAME BADGES ONLY  -    $7.00 EACH  -   COMPLETE AND  MAIL THE SECTION BELOW FOR NAME BADGES ONLY .  

SEND PAYMENT TO :  Phyllis Skinner, PO Box 208, Northfield, VT 05664-0208 

Name on Badge - Please PRINT or Type__________________________________________________________________________ _____ 

Mail to:  ___________________________________________________________________________________Total Enclosed$ __________ 

Your editor and other authors are made aware of some new product, service or information that they feel may have value to VAE’s membership. These products, 
services or informationals are not an endorsement by the VAE unless otherwise noted. The opinions are solely those of the particular article’s author. (gf)  

August 2010 Issue 

VERMONT AUTOMOBILE ENTHUSIASTS, INC. 

Please Send Dues or Address Changes to: 

Mr. Jim Sears, Membership Secretary 

2041 Shelburne Falls Rd. 

Hinesburg VT 05461-9603 

Stowe Parade, 1987 


